
 

NOTICE  

Substantial Amendment to FY21 Action Plan 

The city of Bessemer proposes a Substantial Amendment to its FY2021 Community 
Development Block Grant (CDBG) Action Plan. The purpose of the Substantial Amendment is 
to reprogram $275,000 in receipts contained in the Economic Development Revolving Loan 
Fund and $225,000 in receipts in the Housing Rehabilitation Revolving Loan Fund. A total of 
$500,000 is proposed for reprogramming from the revolving loan accounts for the following 
entitlement activity:  

 Public Improvements – Resurfacing of various streets. 

Written comments on the proposed amendment will be accepted until 3 p.m. on Thursday, 
November 10, 2022. Comments on the proposed amendment may be mailed to the Economic and 
Community Development Department, 1700 Third Avenue North or emailed to Mr. Toraine 
Norris at tnorris@bessemeral.org. Comments will also be accepted by telephone at 205-424-
4060 during normal business hours.  

A public meeting will be held on Tuesday, November 8, 2022 at 4 p.m. at Bessemer City Hall to 
receive additional comments on the proposed substantial amendment. Persons needing special 
assistance (such as translated materials) or a reasonable accommodation to provide comment 
during the meeting are asked to contact the Economic and Community Development Department 
at the above number by no later than noon on Thursday, November 3, 2022.  

 


